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NEWSLETTER 
 
Established 1996  P.O. Box 2187, Pinetop, AZ 85935             February 2013 
 

WMFFC Mission Statement: 
The Mission Statement of the White Mountain Fly Fishing Club is: “To assist in the development and 

maintenance of fly fishing opportunities and to promote and participate in fly fishing in its many forms."  
We support the practice of “Catch and Release.” We support the use of barbless hooks and harmless 

netting-and-release practices. Fish should never be held out of water for longer than you can hold your 
breath.  

 
“Tight Lines”—President's Column: 
 

  

Greetings from the Desert Trout capital of Arizona (valley of the sun): The hatch is not on and don’t even 
mention ice fishing! 

 
Over the last 6 weeks or so we have been working with the “Arizona Sportsmen for Wildlife Conservation” 

program (Arizona Wildlife License Plate Fund) applying for a grant to the WMFFC to assist us with programs for 
the troops, youth programs and fisheries conservation in the White Mountain area. We applied for a $2,900 
matching funds grant and it was approved on January 22nd. We will continue to apply for grants – several per 
year to assist us with our fisheries projects with AZG&FD, veterans, and youth programs. 

 
We applied to the International Fly Fishing Federation’s “Adopt-A-Stream” program for WMFFC to adopt 

Silver Creek as a Federation sponsored stream to protect and improve this special fishery. This is in the final 
stages of approval. There will be an IFFF Adopt-A-Stream sign with WMFFC and articles promoting Silver Creek. 

 
Also, we have just applied for IFFF’s $1,500 Small Grant program. This grant should be approved shortly and 

can be available each year. It provides funds to continue our habitat improvements at Silver Creek. We will be 
putting copies of these proposals on our website for your review. 

 
Since, at this moment, we have no Outings Chair, I am it by default – temporarily. Included in this 

newsletter is a proposed club outings schedule for 2013. I’ve received comments from Board Members. The 
consensus is that each months outing will be discussed at each months meeting so we can be flexible based on 
weather and fishing conditions. 

 
Unfortunately I am working with the Mayo Clinic on a hip replacement soon (I hate horseback wilderness 

trips) so please contact me through e-mail and phone until I can get back to the mountains. 
 
 

Tight Lines and Easy Mends, 
        Michael Smith, President  
        www.wmflyfishing.com 

http://www.wmflyfishing.com/
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2012 WMFFC Board Members 
 

President:    Mike Smith  (602) 316-0948         

Past-President:    Ken Wolf  (928) 367-0936 

Vice President:   Richard Dreyer  (928) 368-3562  

Secretary:    Georganne Jannenga (602) 320-6388  

Treasurer:    Sparky Snyder  (928-521-0929  

Board Member #1:   Bob Bowers  (928) 367-5579 

Board Member #2:  Craig Harmon  (928) 532-1372  

Board Member #3:  Dennis Jones   (928-367-6124 

Membership Chairman:  Steve Hofmann  (623) 262-7491 

Conservation Chairman:  Gary Miller  (602) 439-3262 

Newsletter Chairman:  Dawn Hewitt   (480) 695-3965 

& Steve Hofmann (623) 262-7491 

Outings Chairman:  - VACANT -   

Please Consider Volunteering- it does not take much work! 

Duties of the Outing Chairperson: You do not have to run every outing but find members to sponsor the events. 

1. In consultation with the Board, plan a schedule of outings throughout the fiscal year to accommodate a wide variety of 
fishing interests and opportunities. 

2. Prepare and submit a schedule of outing dates, times, places and directions to Newsletter Editor three months in 
advance. (Arrange for 5 to 6 members to sponsor 1 to 2 outings a year. The sponsor will lead each outing.) 

3. Assume custody and responsibility for Club owned Outings equipment and supplies. (Nick Cuilty has graciously allowed 
us to park the trailer in his yard.) 

4. Prepare and summit a timely monthly article or articles to the Newsletter Editor of the previous months outing(s). 
(Have sponsor submit article.) 

5. Maintain and submit to the Treasurer a current inventory of all Club Outings equipment at the end of the membership 
year (June). 

 

 

February Monthly Meeting- at 6:30PM – Lakeside Firehouse 
 

Agenda: 

- Social Hour – (5:30PM) (Buy your Raffle Tickets!!!) 
- Call to Order -- (6:30PM) 
- Pledge of Allegiance 
- Introduction of Guests and New Members 
- Committee Reports 
- Business  
- Fish Tales 
- Speaker 

February Speaker: Mike Anderson of District 2 AZGFD (Flagstaff) will speak on the Comprehensive Fisheries Management 

plan for the Colorado River.  Mike is the AZGFD representative on the planning group and also is a fisheries biologist with extensive 
knowledgeable of the Lee’s Ferry fishery.  He is currently a member of a task force commissioned to develop a comprehensive fishery 
management plan for the waters from Glen Canyon Dam to Lake Meade.  Mike will cover the origin of the Comprehensive Fisheries 
Plan.  More specifically he will address the goals and objectives for the fishery along with the metrics that will be used for monitoring 
these goals and the actions that will be taken if the metrics are met or not met. Mike isn’t just a desk jockey reading data, writing 
reports and management plans.  He is a biologist who gets into the dirt and hard work of field work. When he is not working for 
AZGFD, he can most often be found along a river or stream with his fly rod in hand.   Don't hesitate to ask him his secrets for fishing 
Lee’s Ferry. 

……… Mikes Background write-up was provided by Jerry Meyers….. 
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Reminder– For those of you that are going on the Lee’s Ferry Trip in April, the 1st payment/ installment is due at 

the Feb Mtg. Please send checks directly to Jerry Meyers (1536 East Knox Rd, Tempe, AZ 85284).  

 

If you missed the January Program ……….  

You missed an outstanding presentation by Dennis Jones on the “Common Cents System” of measuring fly rod and fly line 

performance. Have you ever wondered why your 9 Ft- 5 weight -tip flex “Winston” rod does not cast the same as your 9 Ft -5 weight 

-tip flex “Sage TXL”? The reason is that there are no strict standards from the AFTMA. Dennis explained how the “Common Cents 

System” does a much better job of describing rod performance. Here are some pics of “Professor Jones” talk at the last meeting. If 

you missed the meeting would like info on the “Common Cents System”. See Steve Hofmann, he has extra handouts. 

………………………...  
Measuring tip deflection angle which can be correlated to rod action. Dennis explaining rod performance by the Common Cents System. 

 

 

2013 Proposed Outings and & Events…  

Date   Location       Sponsor 

 
2013 Outings Schedule:  
February Silver Creek or other    Need Volunteer 
March Horseshoe Cienega    Need Volunteer 
April   Becker Lake     Need Volunteer 
May   Greer Lakes (Tunnel, Bunch and River) Need Volunteer 
June Christmas Tree Lake    Alan Hunt & Bob Bowers 
July Big Lake     Peter Bernal 
August  Crescent or Reservation    Need Volunteer 
September Sunrise – depending on winds – weather Need Volunteer 
October  Hawley (Big Browns) or Earl Park  Need Volunteer 
November Silver Creek     Need Volunteer 
December Holiday Party – Pinetop Country Club  Need Volunteer 
 

We would like to make some of these trips camping trips where we would fish the weekend. There are great 
campsites in Greer, Big Lake, Reservation Lake and we always have the forest for dry camping.  

 
Outings chair is a simple job (see duties above).  Please consider volunteering? 
 Please contact Michael Smith if you’d like to help choose where we will be fishing at our outings in 
2013 (received an e-mail from Mike Styvaert with suggested fishing sites). With no Outings Chairperson the 
Board will schedule outings. Without a volunteer to coordinate outings there will be no trailer at the outings 
and no potluck lunches. We have a membership of about 100 members but it is the same 5 or 10 members 
that continue to do all the work.  Thank you to Alan Hunt, Bob Bowers and Peter Bernal for volunteering to 
coordinate June and July outings.     
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Note from the President on the June Outing at Christmas Tree Lake: 
 

WMFFC Members, 
CHRISTMAS TREE PERMITS - WE ARE TRYING TO PURCHASE PERMITS FOR FRIDAY MAY 31ST AND SATURDAY JUNE 1ST. IF YOU ARE INTERESTED YOU 
MUST CONTACT DAWN HEWITT AT azsunrise47@yahoo.com OR 480-695-3965. SHE WILL NEED TO KNOW WHICH DAY YOU WANT TO RESERVE, 
NAME, WEIGHT, HIGHT, EYE COLOR, HAIR COLOR AND BIRTH DATE. THESE WILL BE ENTERED INTO THE WMAT DATABASE SO THAT WHEN THEIR 
SYSTEM GOES LIVE WE CAN PUTCHASE THE PERMITS ALL AT ONCE. 
 

Thanks  
Michael Smith  

 

 
Fly Tying Lessons - Schedule for February and March 
During February and March we will be resuming our fly tying classes.  They will be held Feb 14, Feb 21 and Feb 28. (Yes, I 
realize the 14th is Valentine's Day! But please come if you're able). In March we will meet on the same days: 14th, 21st 
and 28th.  We will accommodate any level fly tier and welcome novice through expert.  Instructors come from our 
membership and have a wealth of knowledge to contribute and are more than willing to share it.  As a side note, the 
location has very nice, large room and the price is right. However, the lighting is a little weak so if you have a desk lamp 
you want to bring it would be encouraged. 

  
The Tying Classes are held at 6 pm at the Navajo County Health Services building at 600 N. 9th Place, Show Low, AZ.  Turn 
north onto 9th place off the Deuce in Show Low (Enterprise car rental is just east of 9th place on the north side of the 
Deuce).  We meet in the Frontier conference room located in the northeast corner of the building (right at the tip of the 
red arrow in the map). From Rick Tesinsky -The Fly Tying Coordinator.  
 
-Thank you Rick for being the coordinator-  

 

 
 

Other Item– by Steve Hofmann 
Since there were no outings to report about and most of the lakes are still frozen over, I thought it would be appropriate 
to present an article on a good winter fly fishing project to be performed while waiting the “Spring Thaw”. 
 

-How to Care for Your Fly Lines – 
Fly Lines Do Get Dirty: 
Everybody’s fly lines get dirty like everything else in the outdoors. The ground the line is lying on will have dirt and mud that will be 
picked up by the wet fly line. Fishing out of a drift boat creates many problems as the fly line will pick up muck from the bottom of 
the boat, as well as invariably being stood on. A fly line can even get dirty from water as well. Dirt, algae and pollen dust that are 
dissolved in water will adhere to the outer surface of a fly line. Therefore, fly lines should be gently cleaned after being used for any 
length of time. “Any length of time” could be after every trip or every other trip or at the end of the season, depending on the usage 
and conditions. The end of the fishing season is a golden opportunity to perform fly line cleaning, especially in the White Mountains 
during the winter months. 

mailto:azsunrise47@yahoo.com
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Cleaning 
There basically two methods to clean fly lines: (1) the simple bucket wash and (2) one step cleaning treatment-paste method. For the 
first method, simply put your line in a bucket or sink with a solution of warm water with mild dish soap. Let line soak (1-2 hours) and 
then strip to an adjacent clean bucket/sink of water and then strip/wipe the fly line down with a soft cloth. These steps are 
particularly recommended after saltwater or when fishing from the edge of a lake or a river. After wiping the line clean, apply a light 
coating of a fly line dressing. This will help to re-lubricate the line and gives the fly line a slick and clean finish. There are many fly line 
dressings on the market, but it is not known if one is particularly better than the other. (Rio lines has a good U-tube video on this 
method). It is a good idea to clean the reel spool at this time also before you wind your line back onto the spool. 

                 
 

The second method is to purchase cleaning /treatment agent and a sponge type pad. Pull all the line off the reel and rewind the line 
back on using the pad soaked up with the cleaning/treatment agent. See the photos below.  Scientific Anglers likes this method. 

 

                             
 

Do not put too much pressure on the line when rewinding, as the heat generated in the cloth can distort a fly line. Too much line 
pressure or tension can also cause reel set or line memory. There are products on the market with pads and cleaning/treatment 
agents all in one package. Some line treatments can be used immediately some have to dry overnight, need to check the 
manufacturer’s instructions. 
Regardless of the method used, clean and treat your fly line and you will be rewarded by a line with better performance and 
considerably longer life. 
 
Note: All fly line manufacturers suggest not using any of the automotive products for cleaning fly lines. These products have 
chemicals in that will certainly de-plasticize the fly line, leaving it dry and cracked over time. Use a cleaning agent manufactured and 
sold by a fly line company. There are other fly line treatments out there (Example: “Zip Cast, Fish Pimp, etc.), but I would trust fly line 
companies’ treatments first. Other agents to avoid getting on fly lines are insect repellent and sunscreen. Insect repellent (Deet) is 
murder on fly lines. Fly lines don't last forever. Eventually you'll notice radial cracks in the finish of your line, which signals that it's 
time to get a new one. Most fly lines last two to six years, depending on how hard you use them. During the winter cleaning period is 
a good time to inspect your fly lines. 
 
Fly Line Storage: 
Most fly line manufacturers say that it is not necessary to remove lines from your reels for off-season storage. They should be clean 
and dry, and should be stored where they will not be exposed to heat, light, or any chemicals. If you have lines that you plan to store 
for extended periods, the refrigerator is best. 
 
Conclusion: 
Most experienced fly anglers agree that the fly line is just about the most important part of your fly fishing equipment because it 
plays such an important role in the effective presentation of artificial flies. Your fly line deserves “Tender Loving Care”. If you give it 
TLC, it will respond by giving you much fishing pleasure. 
 

(Compiled from internet articles by Rio, Scientific Anglers, Orvis, & Airflo Fly Lines) 
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Other – Interesting Pics from the internet – Picture provided by Georganne Jannenga 
 

“The Alaska Food Chain” 

 
Ya think bear spray would work in this case! 

 
 

Treasurer’s Report … Submitted by Sparky Snyder, Treasurer 
 

The current bank balance is $17,258.54. 
 

    

General Monthly Meeting Minutes for January 16th, 2013 
 

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
Membership:  New member, John Clark, was introduced.  
Secretary’s Report:  No minutes to be approved this month as there was no meeting in December due to our 

Christmas party.  Also nothing new re: Public Relations due to time of year.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Sparky stated that the balance in our Treasury is currently $17,258.54. 
Library:  No report.  Gail absent. 
Vice President’s Report:  Richard asked Steve about our San Juan River boat.  Steve said all the repairs on the boat 

are now done and it is ready to take back to the River.  
Richard asked for ideas for future speakers for our monthly meetings.  One member said he may be able to do a 

presentation sometime this coming year about his trip to the Wind River.  Richard reported that Jacqueline may be our 
speaker for the April or May meeting.   

Richard stated that more rock work needs to be done on Silver Creek this spring.   Also the dams need to be 
adjusted.  Everything is approved for 3 years.  However the Conservation Service is not happy with the straight dams.  
They want us to revise them to a V-shape instead to prevent bank erosion. This will cause some depth to be lost in the 
pools.  On April 8th the NRCS will come down to show us what they want done.  We will be able to use Brian’s backhoe 
again, and the prisoners, who are strong guys, will be back to help move boulders.  

In the President’s absence Richard then spoke about some of the items that Mike has been working on: 
1. Mike has met with Scott of Show Low High School fishing club.  The Club is interested in helping us with some of 

our projects and activities. 

2. Mike has applied to FFF, which is now the International FFF, to nominate Silver Creek for their Adopt a Stream 

program.  We will know in 30 to 60 days as to whether or not our application was accepted.  IFFF supports 

projects up to $1500a year, each and every year.  
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3. Mike has also applied to AZ Sportsmen for Wildlife Conservation for grant money.   

And Trout Unlimited apparently had $15,000available but no one wanted to use it, so we might try to obtain some of 
those funds also.  Consequently Richard stated that we should have some good sources of income this coming year.  

Raffle:  Jaime stated that we are in need of members to donate items for future raffles.  Sparky can prepare a tax 
deduction letter re: same.  

New Business:  Georganne stated that Rick Tesinsky would like to start fly-tying lessons in February instead of March.  
The classes will be held  the 2nd, 3rd and 4th Thursdays of each month.  It was mentioned that it might be preferable to 
hold the classes on Wednesday evenings.  The classes will once again be held at the Navajo County Public Health Center 
in Show Low.  

Georganne mentioned that Mike had sent a letter to AZ Game and Fish stating our support of their proposed new 
hunting and fishing licensing changes.  We may try to post the letter on our website, as it was not available to be read at 
the meeting.  Richard reminded us that the changes have to go before the Legislature first, so it may be a while before 
we see any changes in licensing.  

Jerry Myers is hosting a trip to Lee’s Ferry in April.  Flyers available in the back of the room.  Money to be collected at 
the February meeting.   

Outings:  Richard asked if anyone was interested in having an outing this month, this coming Sat.  He suggested Silver 
Creek, since most of the lakes are frozen over.  He also stated that we are still in need of an Outings Chairman.  There 
appeared to be no takers for a trip this Saturday due to the cold weather.  

Misc. Business:  Richard stated that we have front license plates available.  Steve stated that Nick had asked about 
the decals.  They are available at High Country Signs out on Porter Mtn. Road.   Steve will speak to Mike about ordering 
some to put out with our hat  sales.  The front license plates are $14.99 and the decals, which are 10 x 10, are $9.99.   

Fish Tales:  None were told due to the weather.   
Raffle:  The raffle was held. 
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m.   
Presentation:  Dennis Jones gave an excellent presentation, with handouts, regarding matching fly rods with 

appropriate fly line weights, etc. 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Georganne Jannenga 
2011-2012 Secretary/Public Relations 
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  If you have an Ad or Article that you would like featured in the next Newsletter, please contact Steve Hofmann 
at sdieseldoc@cableone.net, 623-262-7491 or Dawn Hewitt at azsunrise47@yahoo.com, 480-695-3965.                            

 

SHOP AND SUPPORT THESE WMFFC ADVERTIZERS 
 

mailto:sdieseldoc@cableone.net
mailto:azsunrise47@yahoo.com
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White Mountain Fly Fishing Club               

P. O. Box 2187                           

Pinetop, AZ. 85935 

 
 

WMFFC Member Newsletter 

 
 

PLACE LABEL HERE  

 

 

WMFFC NEWSLETTER  

ENCLOSED  


